
DRAFT LETTER FROM SECRETARY OF STATE FOR NORTHERN IRELAND

TO PRESIDENT MANDELA

President Nelson Mandela

We are at an important time in the Northern Ireland peace process. We

now have Sinn Fein and the representatives of the main Unionist party at

the talks; the IRA ceasefire is in place; and the British and Irish

governments have declared their intention to see agreement reached in the

talks by next May. The next year will, therefore, be a crucial one for

Northern Ireland.

South Africa has already made a valuable contribution towards the searc
h

for peace in Northern Ireland: the recent conference in the Western Cap
e

aimed to break down the barriers between the communities and to fo
rge

trust among old enemies. We are grateful for all such initiatives which

help to heal the divisions between the communities after so many years 
of

violence, and to build a confident and forward looking Northern Irelan
d. |

am particularly grateful to you for the personal interest which you too
k in

this.

At this important time, | would like on behalf of the British government to

invite you to visit Northern Ireland. Tony Blair adds his personal s
upport

to this invitation. | believe that your experiences would have a particular

resonance for the people of Northern Ireland and | am confident that you

would be warmly welcomed by them.

| know that the President of the Northern Ireland Chamber of Commerce

and Industry has recently written to you to invite you to addre
ss a

conference in September 1998. From our point of view, you woul
d be

Ajh/NI:Proposed Invitation to Pres Mandela/SofS/10.12.97



most welcome to expand on this speaking engagement or to visit Northern

~ Ireland at any other time that is convenient for you.

| appreciate that you receive very many invitations from all over the world.

| greatly hope that you will be able to find the time to visit Northern

Ireland and see at first hand the great efforts to build a lasting peace

which are being made there.
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